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  Resource Conservation and Development Council
Monday, January 8, 2007
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:

Sue Berkowitz
Pocono Northeast Resource Conservation and Development (RC&D) Council

(570) 282 8732 ext.4
Sue@pnercd.org
Assistance Available to Landowners within the Fishing Creek and Wapwallopen Creek Watersheds
The Pocono Northeast Resource Conservation and Development (RC&D) Council has received a grant from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation to support landowners with the implementation of conservation practices and best management practices within the Fishing Creek and Wapwallopen Creek Watersheds in Columbia and Luzerne Counties.  The project will work with landowners to prepare a conservation plan for their property.  Once the conservation plan has been prepared, the project partners will provide technical guidance as well as 75% cost share to the landowner for implementing practices such as the establishment of warm and cool season grasses, forest stand improvement and management, tree/shrub planting, and wetland creation or enhancement.  Landowners do not need to implement all of the aforementioned practices on their property to participate with the program.

Landowners will be required to attend one of two mandatory meetings about the program:  January 23rd from 6:30-8:30PM at the Dorrance Township Municipal Building, Luzerne County; and January 24th from 6:30-8:30PM at the Columbia County Agricultural Center in Bloomsburg.  Landowners attending the workshops will be instructed about the program including the application, conservation practices being funded, and landowner requirements.  Landowners interested in participating with this program will be required to submit a project application to the RC&D Council by February 2, 2007.  The applications will then be scored and ranked according to environmental need and benefits (water quality improvement, erosion protection, wildlife habitat improvement, etc.).  Landowners that will be selected to participate with the project will be required to provide a 25% match component (cash, labor, materials, etc.) towards the implementation of this project.  Implementation work on this project will need to be completed by the Fall of 2007.
If you would like more information about the project or to submit an application, contact the Pocono Northeast RC&D Council at (570)282-8732 ext.4.  For local information, contact the Columbia County Conservation District at (570)784-1062 ext.5 or the Luzerne County Conservation District at (570)674-7991.
